
Town of Mecan Regular Monthly Meeting -May 11th, 2021 1561 Evergreen Montello WI  

53949 at 6:00 p.m. 

     

May 11th, 2021 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

PresentMichael Raddatz .  Brandon Frazer, Tom Breiling, Caroline Gemoll, and 

Valorie Schable. 

 

Minutes from April 20th, 2021 Regular meeting were read by Caroline Gemoll. 

Motion to approve minutes by Tom Breiling, 2nd by Brandon Frazer. Passed.  

 

Valorie Schable read the treasurer's report. Motion to put Treasurer's report 

on file by Brandon Frazer, 2nd by Tom Breiling. 

 

Sealed bids for mowing at town hall  

Received 3 bids, Joshua Schwarart, Bill Gemoll and Lawn Care Contract Service 

LLC.  Lowest bid came in with Lawn Care.  Motion to accept bid for Lawn Care 

Contract Service LLC, to cut the town hall grass by Brandon Frazer, 2nd Tom 

Breiling.  

 

Roads-  Mike gave a list of roads that need to be repaired.  Will also need 

mowing that is 12ft wide and there should be 2 cuttings by June 1st and 

September 1st.   

Roads designated to be worked on this year: Garden Ln $13000, 22nd Dr (south 

of Fox Ct) $7500, Franks Dr, Lotus Dr, Ronald Ct, Walters Ct $22000, 22nd Ln 

Patch and paver patch $77000.  

   

American Recovery act funds, Valorie had questions on personal property tax 

delinquencies if the owner was having trouble due to covid to pay delinquent 

property taxes.  This would only be the 2020 tax year.   Mike stated that WTA 

sent an email with a link that was 150 pages of uses that the funds can be 

used.   

 

WTA meeting Mike, Caroline and Valorie attended the meeting. Most of the 

discussion was on the American Recovery funds and how they may be able to be 

used. Possibly to get better internet or fiber optic to the town hall and all 

town of Mecan residents. Also we must be very specific on any uses of the 

funds and we will need to keep good records.  Mike gave the DUNS number to 

Caroline that will be needed to receive any covid 19 funds.   

 

Open book report - Caroline advised that 3 people came in for review. 

 

Citizens comment - none 

 

Zoning - Mike asked about building permits. It was  stated that there was      

a porch put up. Permits were issued by the county, but not the town. One  

porch and one Garage in Duck Inn.  Tom will check with owners and Caroline 

will issue invoices.    

 



Correspondence -  June 2nd Fire Meeting. Caroline advised that the Department 

of Revenue changed their website, on where to file. There is a meeting that 

Caroline will attend.  All reports are filed on this site. 

 

Mike stated that the County will start on Hwy C.  

 

Vouchers 100-105 .  Motion to approve vouchers 100-105  by Brandon Frazer , 

2nd Tom Breiling, Passed.  

 

Board of review is May 12th 4:30 - 6:30.    

 

Next Regular meeting June 8th 2021 at 6:00 p.m.   Meeting adjourned 7:09p.m. 

 


